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Don’t want to wait for the mail?
View the current issue of The 

Beacon on the 1st day of each month at 
www.PEELinc.com

News For The Residents at Lakes of Fairhaven

The Beacon
August 2009

Volume 2, Issue 8

Swenke 
Elementary News

Submitted by Rose Jackson

Things are gearing up as we get ready for 
our very first year at Swenke! Our theme for 
the 2009-2010 year is Believe.  

Important dates:
New student registration: August 11, 13, 

14 (Not on 10th or 12th) 8:00-11:00 or 
1:00-3:00 

Swenke Sneak A Peek & Ice Cream Social: 
August 4, 2009 - 1:00-6:00

Meet the Teacher: Friday, August 21, 2009
	 PPCD, Life Skills, Pre-K, 1st-5th Grades: 

9:00-9:45
	 Kindergarten Orientation: 10:00-10:45
First Day of School: Monday, August 24, 

2009 – 8:50-3:50
Curriculum Night: September 14, 2009
	 PTO Meeting: 6:00-6:15
	 PPCD, Pre-K, Life Skills, Grades K-2: 	
	 6:15-7:00
	 Grades 3rd-5th: 7:00-7:45 

For all the latest news go to Swenke’s 
website at http://schools.cfisd.net/swenke/
index.stm

To sign up for the email distribution list 
send an email to www.swenke@cfisd.net.

To volunteer at Swenke send an email to 
swenkevips@gmail.com

Here’s to a great year!
Go Snow Leopards!

	 MOPS stands for Mothers of Preschoolers, a program led by mothers themselves and 
designed for mothers with children ages birth to 5. These mothers all have a shared 
desire…to be the best mothers they can be!
	 For more information on meetings in Fairfield, please contact Renate Wheeler at 
renateqw@yahoo.com.  They will meet on the second and fourth Fridays during the 
school year.  

“Adventures in Mothering” at The MET
Join the Adventure!  Get Connected…with MOPS!

MOPS at The MET Registration

	 If you need a listening ear, friendship with other moms, your kids involved in a fun 
program, delicious breakfast buffets, advice from seasoned moms … then you need 
MOPS at The MET.  
	 Two dynamic groups meet two Friday mornings per month (September – May) 
from 9:15 – 11:45a.m.  Childcare is provided upon registration; $55 per semester. 
	 Register online today to secure your spot at met mops.org or  TheMETonline.org
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Publisher
	 Peel, Inc........................ www.PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
	 Article Submission........................... articles@PEELinc.com	
	 Advertising................................ advertising@PEELinc.com

Newsletter Article Submissions
	 Interested in submitting an article?  You can do so by 
emailing articles@PEELinc.com or by going to http://www.
peelinc.com/articleSubmit.php.  All news must be received by 
the 9th of the month prior to the issue.  So if you are involved 
with a school group, scouts, sports etc – please submit your 
articles for The Beacon.  Personal news for the Stork Report, 
Teenage Job Seekers, special celebrations and military service 
are also welcome.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any 
facts stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes 
no responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All 
warranties and representations made in the advertising content are solely 
that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be 
taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for 
misprints or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the 
actual cost of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental 
or consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or 
any other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a 
timely manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

NOT AVAILABLE ONLINE

The Beacon is a private publication published by Peel, Inc. It is not 
sanctioned by any homeowners association or organization, nor is it subject 
to the approval of any homeowners association or organization, nor is it 
intended, nor implied to replace any publication that may be published 
by or on behalf of any homeowners association or organization. At no 
time will any source be allowed to use The Beacon contents, or loan said 
contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, website, 
print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of 
solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or 
other self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed 
permission from Peel, Inc. The information in The Beacon is exclusively 
for the private use of Peel, Inc.

CONVENIENTLY LOCATED! 
16333 MUESCHKE RD, SUITE A 

CYPRESS, TEXAS  77433 
(281) 213-3200 info@fairfielddance.com 

www.fairfielddance.com

Ballet, Tap, Jazz, 
Cheer Dance,  

Hip Hop, Lyrical, 
Modern, Drill Jazz, 

and More! 

Now Enrolling for our 2009-2010 Season! 

Viewing Windows, 2 Spacious Dance Rooms,  
Professional Dance Floors and Experienced Staff 

$5.00 Fall Registration Discount 

Dance Company & Performance Group 

Patt’s Cleaning ServicePatt’s Cleaning Service
We are experts with marble, granite, stone 
hardwood floors, stainless steel and more!

Frequency: Single Service • Weekly 
Bi-Monthly • Monthly

Services: Standard •Custom • Party
Move In/Out •New/Remodel

pattscleaningsvc.com • pattscs@yahoo.com
713-726-6886713-726-6886
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Listing Your Home for Sale in
Lakes of Fairhaven?

Call your Cypress RE/MAX real estate expert

Named one of Houston’s Top 25 Real Estate Teams by the
Houston Business Journal for 2008!

17920 Huffmeister, Suite 140 • Cypress, Texas 77429

281-304-9500
281-731-7399

Virtual Tour Our Listings
at:

Broker/Owner

Lakeland

New Club Charter Granted to Cypress Ranch Key Club
	 Cypress, Texas – July 2, 2009 – A new Key Club has been 
chartered by Kiwanis International at one of Cy-Fair’s newest high 
schools, Cypress Ranch.  The new school club of 238 members 
has been meeting since the school’s opening in August 2008 and 
made formal application for a charter in January 2009.  The official 
Club Charter was presented to Key Club President Aliah Kelly 
at the club’s first annual banquet held on May 21.  The charter 
presentation was made by Bob Presnell, President of the Cy-Fair 
Kiwanis Club, and Peggy Presnell, who serves as Kiwanis Sponsor 
for the new Key Club.
	 Members attending the banquet were presented with membership 
items including their membership cards and pins.  New officers for 
the 2009-10 school year were installed by Madhumita Govindu, a 
Cy-Fair High School student who serves as Lt. Governor of Division 
3N of Key Club.  Miss Govindu oversees the Katy and CFISD Key 
Clubs for the Texas-Oklahoma District of Key Club.
For more information, please contact:
Bri Holcombe, Publicity Chairman - sbvbchick@hotmail.com
Justin Bradley, Publicity Chairman - Thebradley5@comcast.net
Jennifer Hydes, Faculty Advisor - Jennifer.hydes@cfisd.net
Cypress Ranch Key Club

Picture of Bob Presnell, Cy-Fair Kiwanis Club President, 
and Aliah Kelly, Cypress Ranch Key Club President
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Family, Friends and
            Your Backyard

713.869.SWIM (7946)
paragonpool.com
713.869.SWIM (7946)
paragonpool.com

IT’S THAT TIME OF THE YEAR AGAIN!
Students Can Win Thousands of Dollars in Scholarships and Savings Bonds!

	 Commander William “Bill” Shaffer of the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars (VFW) Post 2427 and its Ladies Auxiliary announces the 
kick-off of the years “Voice of Democracy and Patriot’s Pen Essay 
Competition.” These competitions are designed to give local students 
the opportunity to earn Scholarships and savings bonds toward their 
education. Students from public, private, and parochial schools 
are encouraged to participate, as well as students in home study 
programs.
Students begin competing sat the local Post level, Post winners 
advance to the District level, District winners then compete in the 
State competition. The State winners compete for more than 2.5 
million in scholarships and savings bonds.
	 The Voice of Democracy contest is open to Students in grades 9 
– 12 who are enrolled in a public, private or parochial high school, 
and those in a home study program in the United States, it’s territories 
and possessions; or in an overseas U.S. Military/civilian dependent 
school. Foreign exchange students, students age 20 or over and 

previous Voice of Democracy first place winners are ineligible. The 
theme for the year is, “Does American Still Have Heroes”?
	 The Patriot’s Pen Contest is opened to 6th, 7th, and 8th grade 
students enrolled in public, private or parochial schools in the US, 
its territories or its possessions. Home-schooled students are also 
eligible. Dependents of U.S. of military or civilian personnel in 
overseas schools can participate too. Foreign exchange students and 
former winners that placed in the National finals are excluded from 
the contest. The theme for this year 
is, “When Is The Right Time To 
Honor Our Military Heroes?”
	 The deadline for this contest is 
November 1, 2009.  For more information 
please contact V.F.W. Post 2427, 14408 
Alice Road. Tomball, Texas (281) 351-2427 or 
go online at www.vfw.org. 
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Do You Have Reason
to Celebrate?

We want to hear from you! Email articles@
PEELinc.com to let the community know!

Increasing water safety awareness and standards

FACTS YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT DROWNING

For more information,
check out our website at

www.colinshope.org

Drowning is the leading
cause of unintentional

injury-related death
in children ages 1-4

Drowning is the 2nd leading cause of unintentional injury-related death ages 1-14.

DROWNING WILL AFFECT YOU
OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW

Most children are out of sight 
or missing for less than 5 
minutes and usually in the 
presence of 1 or both parents.

NO ONE is “drown 
proof” – no matter 
their level of 
swimming ability.

Falls, entrapments, 
and injuries lead to 
drowning regardless 
of swimming level.

A majority of people overestimate 
their own and their child’s ability to 
swim, especially in a panic event.

5min

Drowning 
occurs in as 
little as 2 
minutes.

Most children die 
who are submerged 
for as little as 6-10 
minutes.

Irreversible brain 
damage occurs 
in as little as 4 
minutes.

2min 4min 6min

Children who drown do not scream, splash, or struggle.  They silently slip beneath the water, even with adults & lifeguards present.

DROWNING IS QUICK AND SILENT

DROWNING CAN STILL OCCUR
EVEN IF YOU KNOW HOW TO SWIM

1          2 3         4 5          6           7          8          9 10          11   12          13           14
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factSheet_ad_half.pdf   6/25/2009   2:24:33 PM

	 Attention Cy-Woods 2010 Senior Parents!  WRAP is Cy-Woods 
High School’s parent-driven Project Prom organization. The purpose 
of WRAP is to provide a drug and alcohol free all-night party for 
the graduating seniors and their guests after their prom.
	 Please join us on Thursday, August 20th @ 7:00 pm in the 
Commons area at Cy-Woods High School for our 1st 2009-2010 
WRAP General Board meeting.  For more information on WRAP, 
please visit our website at cywoodswrap.org or contact us via email 
at cywoodswrap@hotmail.com.  We look forward to seeing you on 
August 20th.

Houston Hemophilia Walk 
Saturday, September 19, 2009

Minute Maid Park
9 am Registration - 10am  3K Walk begins

Join us as we raise awareness and funds for bleeding disorders.  
Register your Walk team at www.hemophilia.org/walk and 

choose the Texas Lone Star Chapter Walk.

	 For more information about the Lone Star Chapter’s 
Hemophilia Walk ’09, contact Event Manager, 

Melissa Compton, at 713-686-6100 or mcompton@
lonestarhemophilia.org

National Presenting Sponsor
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Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior Painting
• Hardi Plank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Sheetrock Repair
• Interior Carpentry
• Cabinet Painting
• Wallpaper Removal and Texturizing
• Pressure Washing
• Fence Repair/Replacement
• Garage Floor Epoxy
• Custom Staining

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
No PAymENt UNtIl ComPlEtIoN

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

Valid for 4 or more hours of service.

...and much more!

The Science of Grocery Shopping
Submitted by Kelly Bruneman, Certified Nutrition Specialist

	 The grocery store can be a scary place! All those isles filled with 
grocery goodness! What is healthy and what isn’t? How do you know 
where to start and what to buy? Follow these simple rules to ensure 
that you get the most out of your grocery shopping experience:

•	STA Y TO THE OUTSIDE
Most everything you need is on the perimeter of the store. Your 
produce, meats, and dairy cases are all on the outside. The isles 
are where the boxed and processed foods reside. 

•	OR GANIC…IS IT WORTH IT?
Not all things are necessary to buy organic. The following 
produce list is often referred to as the “Dirty Dozen” because 
they contain the highest levels of pesticides. 
THE DIRTY DOZEN: Peaches, Apples, Sweet Bell Peppers, 
Celery, Nectarines, Strawberries, Cherries, Pears, Grapes 
(Imported), Spinach, Lettuce, Potatoes.
THE LEAST CONTIMATED: Onions, Avocado, Sweet Corn 
(Frozen), Pineapples, Mango, Asparagus, Sweet Peas (Frozen), 
Kiwi Fruit, Bananas, Cabbage, Broccoli, Papaya.

-

-





Beef, Poultry, and Dairy are also worth the organic price because 
they are produced without growth hormones and antibiotics. 
Currently the USDA has not developed organic certification 
standards for seafood.
REMEMBER: buying organic foods that aren’t good for you 
doesn’t make them healthy!! 

•	 BUY FROZEN
Frozen fruits and vegetables are often flash frozen locking in 
nutrients better than canned foods. 
Frozen fish and chicken is also flash frozen at the source locking 
in nutrients and making them convenient alternatives to store 
in your freezer.

•	DON ’T BE AN IMPULSE BUYER
Make a list according to how your grocery store is laid out and 
STICK TO IT! If ice cream isn’t on your list, don’t go down the 
ice cream aisle. 
Don’t go to the grocery store when you are tired, hungry or 
irritable. This almost always leads to impulse buys.







-

-

-

-

(Continued on Page 7)
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Looking for a Realtor, or Two?
We are Lakes of Fairhaven Area Specialists!

We have been building subdivisions and selling homes in Fairfield, 
Bridle Oak, Saddle Ridge and Lakes of Fairhaven since 1994, 

back when only 5 cars went down Schiel Road each day!

Fairhaven Estates is opening this fall!
We have been asked to market this 62 acre gated custom home section 

next to Lakes of Fairhaven. With a taste of the Texas Hill Country, Fairhaven Estates will be
deed restricted, with all utilities. Lots will range in size from 1.4-1.6 acres, and lot owners
can bring their own builders. If you are looking for more elbow room as well as the peace

and quiet of a gated subdivision, give us a call!

Mark’s Cell: 713-825-9087
Tamara’s Office: 281-304-9727

info@BonningRealEstate.com

Tamara and Mark Bonning

Memberships..
22 years with RE/MAX

Member of the RE/MAX Hall of Fame
Recipient of RE/MAX Lifetime Achievement Award.
National, Texas and Houston Association of Realtors.

HAR.com, & Realtor.com, 
CRP –Certified Relocation Professional

Member Texas Rural Real Estate Network.
Multiple Listing Service

Equal Housing Opportunities.

If possible, don’t take the kids! Grocery stores target impulse 
buyers and almost all kids are impulse buyers! 
Don’t get distracted at the checkout line. As you are waiting to 
check out grocery stores stock the racks with tempting candy bars 
and sodas. Don’t be fooled! If you think you might give in bring in 
water with you and pop a piece of sugar free gum! Or flip through 
the latest gossip magazine until it is your turn to pay. 
If you don’t buy the junk food, you won’t have it in the house! 

•	 CHECK OUT THE LABEL
THE FDA requires that all ingredients be listed in descending 
order of predominance by weight. Try to pick foods that have a 
short ingredient list that don’t have many artificial ingredients.
Look for foods that have ingredients that you can pronounce
Choose foods that are “real”. Examples are 100% fruit juice 
or 100% whole-grain items with as little processing and as 
few additives as possible. If you want more salt or sugar, add it 
yourself.

	 Finally, just take a deep breath and go for it! You are in control and 
remember if you don’t buy it; it won’t find its way into your house!  

-

-

-

-

-
-

The Science of Grocery Shopping- (Continued from Page 6) Sudoku
The challenge is to fill every row across, every column down, and every
3x3 box with the digits 1 through 9. Each 1 through 9 digit must appear
only once in each row across, each column down, and each 3x3 box.

© 2007. Feature Exchange

Sudoku

*Solution at www.PEELinc.com
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Lone Star College - CyFair “Perspective”

It’s Not Too Late to Register for Fall
Registration continues through Aug. 22 for fall semester. Register 
for online, weekend, evening or distance learning courses by phone, 
281-290-3200 or 832-782-5000; online to LoneStar.edu/cyfair; 
or in person at one of our conveniently located campuses at 9191 
Barker Cypress or 14955 Northwest Freeway. Week day classes 
begin Aug. 24 with weekend classes beginning Aug. 28-30.

“Confluence, Study Abroad 2009” in the Bosque 
Gallery

Check out this showcase of student installations and photography 
taken during this summer’s study abroad trips to Italy and China. 
The exhibition will be on display Aug. 4 through Aug. 27 in 
the Bosque Gallery with a closing reception at 4:30 p.m. Aug. 
27. Go to LoneStar.edu/bosquegallery for gallery hours and 
information. 

Free New Student Orientations Set  
Take a tour, learn about campus programs, meet with an advisor, 
choose a schedule and register for fall classes at LSC-CyFair’s free 
new student orientations this summer. Three orientation sessions, 

including separate sessions for parents and family members, 
continue each Wednesday through August 19. For information, 
go to LoneStar.edu/orientation. 

L.I.F.E. Lessons in August
The Learning, Inspiration, Fellowship and Enrichment (L.I.F.E.) 
programs are free and held Wednesdays at 10 a.m. in the Lone Star 
College-CyFair Branch Library (Room 131.) Programs in August 
include: unveiling the Chip Hosek Collection of American Art 
Aug. 5, preventing arthritis Aug. 12, the science and art of perfume 
making Aug. 19 and new application on Google Aug. 26. Call the 
library at 281-290-3213 for L.I.F.E. program information or go 
online to LoneStar.edu.

Become a Certified Licensed Massage Therapist 
or Personal Trainer

Interested in helping people lead healthy and stress-free lifestyles?  
Let Lone Star College-CyFair jump start your career in massage 
therapy and personal training. In the Massage Therapy program, 
which only costs $1827 plus books and supplies, students learn 

(Continued on Page 9)
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Stork Report
in Lakes of 

Fairhaven
Submit your information

on the arrival of your little one to
articles@peelinc.com

business practices and professional standards as well as health and 
hygiene in massage and more. Scholarships are also available. The 
Personal Trainer program covers aspects of one-on-one training 
including marketing, program development and design, legal 
aspects, documentation, training methodologies and business 
considerations. Students who also take Exercise Science and CPR 
courses will be ready to take the National Academy for Sports 
Medicine certification exam. Financial aid is available for this 
workforce program. Registration is under way for fall classes, 
which start Aug. 24. For information call 281-290-3930 or go 
to LoneStar.edu. 

Lone Star College - (Continued from Page 8)

The Tri-County Quilt Guild
Meets the 1st Tuesday of the month, 7-9pm

	 Meeting Place: Fairfield Baptist Church, 27240 Highway 290 
(Between Muescke and Mason Rd) Cypress, TX 77433-4907

website: www.tricountyquiltguild.org
Established 2005

	 Some of our activities include Show & Tell, BOM’s, Fabric Raffle, 
Charity Quilts, Bees, Special Programs, guest speakers and more, 
with Door Prizes at every meeting!
	 We are a very friendly group and welcome 
quilters of all levels of expertise, from 
the Just Love Quilts and never sewn 
to the experienced and published.  
Visitors welcome!
	 Please check out our website for 
more information.
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We Challenge What 
You Pay For Electricity

Spark Power BankSpark Power Bank

SIGN-UP ONLINE TODAY!
WWW.SPARKPOWERBANK.COM

SIGN-UP ONLINE TODAY!
WWW.SPARKPOWERBANK.COM

Please choose “Newsletter Ad” as your referral

I’m Texas Energy Analyst Alan Lammey. 
Maybe you’ve heard me on the radio talking
about the market forces that drive energy 
prices. I’m here to tell you that you’re not 

stuck paying those high prices
to big electric companies anymore!

Why pay more than you have to?Why pay more than you have to?

The Road of Uncertainty
By Mindy Ferguson

	 As I traveled along a remote road on my way to speak at a women’s 
retreat, my GPS suddenly began an annoying repetition of the phrase, 
“lost satellite”. After a few minutes, I picked up my cell phone to call 
for directions. No service. I found myself on an unfamiliar country 
road in East Texas, with no cell phone and a GPS that appeared to 
be as disoriented as I was.
	 Uneasy, I pulled over onto the side of the road, took a deep breath, 
reviewed my map and prayed. I studied the map and located a road 
that I remembered passing a few miles earlier. I estimated my location 
and eased back onto the road, following the map with my finger as 
I drove. Needless to say, I was grateful to discover a sign with the 
retreat center’s logo and an arrow, indicating the turn was ahead.
	 Thinking back on my experience, it occurred to me that our journey 
through life often presents us with circumstances that make us feel 
as disoriented and uneasy as I felt that day when I was lost on an 
unfamiliar country road without cell service. It also occurred to me 
that our response to life’s uncertainties should be the same as mine 
was that day on the road —Pause, Ponder, Pray, and then Proceed.
Pause
	 When faced with uncertainty, we need to take some time to quiet 
ourselves before the Lord. Psalm 46 assures us, God is our refuge 

and strength, an ever-present help in trouble. Be still and know that 
I am God (vs. 1,10a NIV).
	 Regardless how lost or helpless we may feel, God is our refuge and 
our strength and He is always available to help us. We can rest in 
the truth that He knows every detail of our circumstances and He 
is never disoriented. It’s important to “be still” in order to hear His 
voice and sense His presence.
Ponder
	 Next, we need to take the time to gather information, reflect, and 
regroup. When conflict arose in the early church between Jewish and 
Gentile believers, the apostles took time to ponder the issues before 
deciding how to proceed. Acts 15:6 says, the apostles and elders 
met to consider this question (NIV). When we are unsure how to 
proceed, we need to gather information and ponder the facts.
Pray
	 Prayer is crucial. Through prayer, we can come before the Lord 
with the facts of a situation and earnestly seek His guidance. James 
1:5 assures us, If any of you lacks wisdom, he should ask God, who 
gives generously to all without finding fault, and it will be given 
to him (NIV). We can count on God to listen and to grant us the 

wisdom that we need to move forward 
in His will.
Proceed
	 Finally, after we have patiently 
paused, diligently pondered and 
earnestly prayed, it is time to act. You 
may step out cautiously, just as I did 
that day on the unfamiliar country 
road, but we can count on the truth 
of Exodus 15:13, which says, In your 
unfailing love you will lead the people 
you have redeemed (NIV). God loves 
us abundantly and although our 
circumstances can be frightening, 
we can trust that our God will lead 
us as He works out everything in 
conformity with the purpose of His 
will (Ephesians 1:11 NIV).
	 Are you facing uncertainty on an 
unfamiliar road? Pause... Ponder... Pray... 
and then Proceed. Our God faithfully 
leads the people He has redeemed!

Ø	 I believe in God and He is the Center of my Life.

Ø	 The family is sacred. My spouse and I are the ultimate 
authority, not the government.

Ø	 I have a right to life, liberty and pursuit of happiness, 
but there is no guarantee of equal results.

Ø	 I work hard for what I have and I will share it with who I want to. 
Government cannot force me to be charitable.

Ø	 The government works for me. I do not answer to them, they answer to me.
 

If you agree with any or all of the statements above then come to 
The Glenn Beck 9/12 Project Organizational
meeting for Cypress on July 9th at 7:00 pm.  

Located at 15010 Mueschke Rd.  

Get involved.  

For more information, please call 281-373-9337.

America is GoodThe Road- (Continued from Pg 10)

(Continued on Page 11)



Copyright © 2009 Peel, Inc.	 The Beacon - August 2009 11

The Beacon

Your PERSONAL agent for all your real estate needs:

To help you sell your house I will

To help you find your dream home I will

I will always represent YOUR interest FIRST.

Magda Rust
Your Personal Realtor®

Fairfield Resident

Prudential GaRY GReene, ReaLTORS®

Direct: 413.204.0163 | Office: 281.890.4024 | Email: magda.rust@garygreene.com

Your PERSONAL agent for all your real estate needs:

The Road of Uncertainty
By Mindy Ferguson

	 As I traveled along a remote road on my way to speak at a women’s 
retreat, my GPS suddenly began an annoying repetition of the phrase, 
“lost satellite”. After a few minutes, I picked up my cell phone to call 
for directions. No service. I found myself on an unfamiliar country 
road in East Texas, with no cell phone and a GPS that appeared to 
be as disoriented as I was.
	 Uneasy, I pulled over onto the side of the road, took a deep breath, 
reviewed my map and prayed. I studied the map and located a road 
that I remembered passing a few miles earlier. I estimated my location 
and eased back onto the road, following the map with my finger as 
I drove. Needless to say, I was grateful to discover a sign with the 
retreat center’s logo and an arrow, indicating the turn was ahead.
	 Thinking back on my experience, it occurred to me that our journey 
through life often presents us with circumstances that make us feel 
as disoriented and uneasy as I felt that day when I was lost on an 
unfamiliar country road without cell service. It also occurred to me 
that our response to life’s uncertainties should be the same as mine 
was that day on the road —Pause, Ponder, Pray, and then Proceed.
Pause
	 When faced with uncertainty, we need to take some time to quiet 
ourselves before the Lord. Psalm 46 assures us, God is our refuge 

and strength, an ever-present help in trouble. Be still and know that 
I am God (vs. 1,10a NIV).
	 Regardless how lost or helpless we may feel, God is our refuge and 
our strength and He is always available to help us. We can rest in 
the truth that He knows every detail of our circumstances and He 
is never disoriented. It’s important to “be still” in order to hear His 
voice and sense His presence.
Ponder
	 Next, we need to take the time to gather information, reflect, and 
regroup. When conflict arose in the early church between Jewish and 
Gentile believers, the apostles took time to ponder the issues before 
deciding how to proceed. Acts 15:6 says, the apostles and elders 
met to consider this question (NIV). When we are unsure how to 
proceed, we need to gather information and ponder the facts.
Pray
	 Prayer is crucial. Through prayer, we can come before the Lord 
with the facts of a situation and earnestly seek His guidance. James 
1:5 assures us, If any of you lacks wisdom, he should ask God, who 
gives generously to all without finding fault, and it will be given 
to him (NIV). We can count on God to listen and to grant us the 

wisdom that we need to move forward 
in His will.
Proceed
	 Finally, after we have patiently 
paused, diligently pondered and 
earnestly prayed, it is time to act. You 
may step out cautiously, just as I did 
that day on the unfamiliar country 
road, but we can count on the truth 
of Exodus 15:13, which says, In your 
unfailing love you will lead the people 
you have redeemed (NIV). God loves 
us abundantly and although our 
circumstances can be frightening, 
we can trust that our God will lead 
us as He works out everything in 
conformity with the purpose of His 
will (Ephesians 1:11 NIV).
	 Are you facing uncertainty on an 
unfamiliar road? Pause... Ponder... Pray... 
and then Proceed. Our God faithfully 
leads the people He has redeemed!

Ø	 I believe in God and He is the Center of my Life.

Ø	 The family is sacred. My spouse and I are the ultimate 
authority, not the government.

Ø	 I have a right to life, liberty and pursuit of happiness, 
but there is no guarantee of equal results.

Ø	 I work hard for what I have and I will share it with who I want to. 
Government cannot force me to be charitable.

Ø	 The government works for me. I do not answer to them, they answer to me.
 

If you agree with any or all of the statements above then come to 
The Glenn Beck 9/12 Project Organizational
meeting for Cypress on July 9th at 7:00 pm.  

Located at 15010 Mueschke Rd.  

Get involved.  

For more information, please call 281-373-9337.

America is GoodThe Road- (Continued from Pg 10)

(Continued on Page 11)
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